
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

INFRASTRUCTURE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 22 JANUARY 2009
                                                                                                                                                                

IOS.12/09
NORTH PENNINES AONB MANAGEMENT PLAN 2009-14

The Local Plans and Conservation Manager (Mr Hardman) presented Report DS.06/09 which enclosed a copy of the North Pennines AONB Management Plan for consideration prior to its adoption as the Statutory Management Plan for the AONB.

Mr Hardman informed Members that the Countryside and Rights of Way Act required all areas of outstanding natural beauty to have a Management Plan prepared for a 5 year period which would establish the objectives and priorities for work over that period.  He added that the initial plan period would end on 31 March 2009 and a new Management Plan was required to be in place for the following five years.  

Mr Hardman added that a new Management Plan had now been drawn up and a consultation draft had been circulated.  In order that the new Management Plan could be in place by 31 March the Management Plan would need to be approved by all Councils included in the area of outstanding natural beauty and in that respect the plan would need to be submitted to and adopted by the meeting of the City Council on 3 March 2009.  Mr Hardman commented that a further report would be submitted to the meeting of the Executive on 16 February which would include proposed changes to the final version of the Management Plan as a result of the consultation response.

The matter had been considered by Executive on 19 January 2009 (EX.005./09).

The Executive had decided:

“(1)
That the draft Management Plan be reported to the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee for their consideration and a further report presented to the Executive at their meeting on 16 February 2009 setting out the final version of the 2009-14 North Pennines Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty Management Plan.

(2)
That the Head of Planning and Housing Services respond to the consultation draft to the effect that references to the East Cumbria Countryside Project in the Action Plan be amended to the City Council's Green Spaces Team or such other organisation as appropriate.”

Discussion arose, during which Members raised the following questions and observations:

a)  The map of the AONB did not show Brampton or Wetheral train stations.

b)  The photos in the document were fantastic and the overall presentation of the document was excellent.

c)  Members raised concerns that they had limited knowledge on the subject and hoped that in the future they were given an opportunity to contribute to the consultation process at an earlier stage.

RESOLVED – That the process for the consultation supported by the Committee due to the short timescale for consultation.







